

Colorado Department of Education – Communications Office 201 East Colfax Ave. Room 207

Denver, CO 80203 Phone: 303-866-3898 Fax: 303-866-6938

Aug. 16, 2010

**News Release** 

## Concurrent Enrollment Advisory Board Will Hold Seventh Meeting Friday, Aug. 20

The Concurrent Enrollment Advisory Board will meet for the seventh time on Friday, Aug. 20 from 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. The public meeting will be held in the conference center at the Community College System Lowry campus, 1061 Akron Way, Bldg. 697 in Denver.

The Aug. 20 combined work session and formal meeting agenda includes:

## **Work Session**

- Overview/Goals
- General Update
- Report from Communications Subcommittee
- Frequently Asked Questions Discussion
- Legislative Reports
- Discussion of Prioritizing Funds
- Colorado Department of Higher Education Update

## Formal Meeting

- Welcome, roll call, approval of agenda, approval of minutes
- Public input

- Approval of action items from work session
- Action plan and next steps

The 13-member board is charged with overseeing programs that allow students to simultaneously enroll in high school and college.

The board was created by the Colorado State Legislature through House Bill 09-1319 and Senate Bill 09-285.

The resulting Concurrent Enrollment Programs Act is designed to broaden access to and improve the quality of concurrent enrollment programs, improve coordination between institutions of secondary education and institutions of higher education and ensure financial transparency and accountability. The act also created the "5th year" ASCENT program for students retained by the high school for instruction beyond the senior year.

Board members are appointed to three-year terms by the governor, the commissioner of education and the executive director of the department of higher education. The director of career and technical education within the state system of community and technical colleges also serves as a board member and the state board for community colleges and occupational education also makes one appointment to the board.

For more information, visit http://www.cde.state.co.us/scripts/reforms/detail.asp?itemid=576304

For questions, contact Charles Dukes at 303-866-6142 at <a href="mailto:dukes\_c@cde.state.co.us">dukes\_c@cde.state.co.us</a>

For more information, contact Mark Stevens, 303-866-3898, or Megan McDermott, 303-866-2334, in the CDE Office of Communications. To sign up for the CDE e-mail news service, please visit <a href="http://www.cde.state.co.us/Communications/index.html">http://www.cde.state.co.us/Communications/index.html</a>.

Follow us on Twitter at <a href="http://twitter.com/codepted">http://twitter.com/codepted</a>